MILTON BOROUGH COUNCIL 
May 26, 2021
7:00 p.m.
The meeting was called to order by Vice-President Walker.  The following Councilpersons were present:  
Mr. Walker, Mrs. Meckley, Mr. Shearer, Mr. Specht, Ms. Fawess, Mr. Dale Pfeil, Mr. Robol, and Mr. Swartz.  Also in attendance were Jess Novinger, Shelly Sandstrom, Sam Shaffer, Scott Derr, Chief Zettlemoyer, Corporal Dan Embeck, Attorney Benion, and Kevin Mertz.  Mr. John Pfeil and Mr. Moralez joined via zoom.  Mayor Nelson was absent.  
Minutes:  On motion of Mr. Walker, seconded by Mr. Dale Pfeil and carried, Council approved the minutes from the May 12, 2021, Council meeting.  Mr. Shearer abstained.  

Report of the Borough Manager:  Mrs. Novinger reported that we officially have enough staff to open the Milton Community Pool!  The tentative opening day will be Friday, June 11th at 12:30 p.m.  The hours of operation will be daily from 12:30 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.  She thanked all that helped get the word out about staffing! 

Seasonal Pool Membership applications are available online at www.miltonpa.org and paper copies are available at the Borough Office.  There will be a 10% discount on memberships purchased now through Friday, June 4th at 4:00PM. 

Next, she informed Council that the Borough Office will resume normal operations on June 1st – appointments will no longer be required but are always suggested. 

Also on June 1st Representative Lynda Schlegel Culver’s staff will be back in the Borough Office daily from 8:30 a.m. – 11:30 a.m. 

She reported that there was an incident involving the Borough’s street sweeper on Tuesday, May 11th.  One of our Department of Public Works’ workers forgot to return to the sweeper’s hopper to its “fully down” position after dumping and the hopper (when not fully lowered) does fit under the Race Street underpass.  The hopper hit the underpass and will need to be sent away to Golden Equipment in Myerstown, PA for repairs. Insurance is covering the damages less the $1,000.00 deductible. 

She then reported that we have finally received the awarded grant agreement from DEP and once fully executed we will begin the upgrades to the Recycling area, as well as purchase new roll-off containers, dump trailers, and a wood-chipper. 

Mr. Dale Pfeil asked if we could do a pool membership day at the pool for those that may not be able to get to the Borough.  Mrs. Novinger stated that she would look into it.  

Report of the Mayor:  Mayor Nelson was absent. 


Report of the President of Council:  President Shearer had no report.  


Report of Chief of Police:  Chief Zettlemoyer reported that the PLCB Hearing went well, and they should hear from them soon.  He informed Council that the department has had reports of counterfeit money in the community and other communities and to be cautious.  They currently are investigating an overdose death in the Borough.  The Department has seen an increase in criminal activity due to the nicer weather. He then stated that he is sad to see Corporal Dan Embeck leave the Department but happy for him becoming the Chief in South Williamsport.  He said that he will be missed by him and the Department.  

Mr. Walker thanked Chief Zettlemoyer and the Police Department for their increased presence at Brown Avenue Park.  Mr. Walker also asked if the SRO Officers will be giving a report to Council of the school year.  Chief Zettlemoyer responded that they intend to do so after the school year ends.    

Report of Public Works Director:  Sam Shaffer reported his department has been working on the community pool.  It is filling now and should be done tomorrow.  Mowing continues and the cemetery work is caught up but still very busy.  

Report of the Fire Chief:   Scott Derr reported that so far for May, the Department responded to 31 calls, with 474 manhours.  This included 3 structure fires, 4 automobile accidents/rescues and water rescues.  Mr. Walker thanked the Fire and Police departments for helping at the Panther Cub Field.  

Public Comments:  Matthew and Dawn Russell of Turbot Avenue addressed Council complaining about a large number of feral cats in the area of their home.  The cats have done damage to their boat and outdoor furniture.  Their neighbor feeds the cats making it more difficult.  Mr. Swartz said he has been in contact with the Russells about the problem and the Borough’s ordinance have no real verbiage to deal with cats.  After further discussion, President Shearer directed the Highways and Protection to Persons and Property to explore possible options for the Borough to deal with feral cats.
Highways and Protection to Persons and Property:  No report.  

General Government and Recreation:  


A.
On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mr. Walker and carried, Council authorized Attorney Benion


to prepare and advertise the new Floodplain Ordinance.

B.
On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mr. Walker and carried, Council adopted Resolution #21-03


regarding the changes to the feel schedule for Residential and Non-Residential Building Permit Fees


as outlined by Attorney Benion.

C.
On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mr. Dale Pfeil and carried, Council adopted Resolution #21-04


regarding the changes to the fee schedule for Subdivision and Land Development Ordinances as 


outlined by Attorney Benion.

D.
On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mr. Dale Pfeil and carried, Council adopted Resolution #21-05


 regarding the changes to the fee schedule for Resident and Non-residential Zoning Permits as 


outlined by Attorney Benion.  

E.
On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mr. Walker and carried, Council adopted Resolution #21-06


regarding the changes to the fee schedule for proceedings under the Borough of Milton Zoning 



Ordinance.

F.
The Quality-of-Life Ticketing Ordinance was sent back to the Finance Committee for further review 


before finalizing for advertisement.  

G.
On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mr. Walker and carried, Council accepted a letter of 


resignation from Corporal Embeck with regret.  Council members wished him well in his new 


endeavor.  Corporal Embeck thanked Council, staff, and the Police Department for everything during


his years of service in Milton Borough.  


Finance, Health and Sanitation

A. On motion of Mrs. Meckley, seconded by Mr. Specht and carried, Council approved paying the bills from General Fund, Reserve, Payroll, Community Pool, Liquid Fuels, and Cemetery accounts in the amount of $127,681.77.  
Mrs. Meckley thanked Jess, Shelly, Sam, and everyone who helped to get the pool ready for the season.  

There being no further questions or business, on motion of Mr. Dale Pfeil, seconded by Mrs. Meckley and carried, Council adjourned at 7:59 p.m.   








Respectfully Submitted:






Shelly Sandstrom






Secretary/Treasurer 

